Town of Lyme
November 16, 2009
Budget Work Session
6:30 P.M.

Supervisor Aubertine called to order tonight’s meeting at 6:30 p.m.

Present at tonight’s Meeting: Supervisor Aubertine, Councilmen
Madill, Countryman, and Johnson, and approximately 10 others.

Charlie Mount was present at tonight’s meeting, representing the Three
Mile Bay Fire Department. There was a discussion regarding the Fire
Protection Appropriations amounting in $62,666.00 for each of the Fire
Departments per Resolution 2008 — 183. Three Mile Bay Fire Department
has a concern with the amount of funding they are receiving from the Town.
They are grateful for the monetary support but feel it is an added financial
strain on the Town taxpayers. At a later date there will be further discussion
as to the appropriations the Fire Department will be receiving in the future.

Highway Superintendent Parker requested a separate line item isolating the
fuel usage for the Highway vehicles. Sovie and Bowie will create an
account that will have a budgeted amount of $80,000.00.

At 8:08 p.m. a Motion was made by Councilman Countryman and
seconded by Councilman Johnson to enter into Executive Session to

discuss the Teamster Contract. Four ayes. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by councilman Countryman to adjourn tonight’s
meeting at 8:35 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by

Kim Wallace
Town of Lyme Clerk



